
Exhibit Two 
 

COVID-19 Precautions Juror Supplement 

The Judges of the Richmond Circuit Court acknowledges that you may be concerned about 
visiting the Courthouse for jury duty during the COVID-19 Pandemic. We want to assure you that the 
Court has taken significant precautions to ensure your safety and health while visiting the Courthouse. 
These precautions include: 

• Requiring masks be worn by all individuals who enter the Courthouse; 
• Taking everyone’s temperature with a no-touch thermometer upon entry to the Courthouse; 
• Verbally screening each visitor to the Courthouse to ensure they are not at high risk for 

contracting COVID-19; 
• Placing social distancing visual markers throughout the Courthouse to help keep our visitors 6 

feet apart; 
• Placing additional hand sanitizer stations throughout the Courthouse; 
• Increasing signage to encourage all individuals who enter the Courthouse to wash their hands 

frequently and thoroughly and to cover their cough; 
• Increasing the frequency of sanitizing services throughout the Courthouse with thorough cleaning 

conducted every night; and 
• Staggering jury member report times so there are less individuals congregated in our auditorium 

at any one time. 

The CDC considers the following individuals at high risk for contracting COVID-19: 

• People aged 65 and older; 
• People living in a nursing home or long-term care facility; 
• People with chronic lung disease or moderate to severe asthma; 
• People who have serious heart conditions; 
• People who are immunocompromised; 
• People with severe obesity (with a body mass index of 40 or higher); 
• People with diabetes; 
• People with chronic kidney disease undergoing dialysis; and 
• People with liver disease. 

Any individual facing a medical or financial hardship, at high risk for contracting COVID-19 as defined 
above, with a positive COVID-19 test or awaiting test results, actively under quarantine, in a household 
with an individual at high risk for contracting COVID-19, and healthcare professional working directly 
with COVID-19 patients may be eligible for excusal for jury duty. Please contact the Jury Office if you 
believe you may be eligible for excusal. Jurors may also contact the Sheriff’s Community Outreach 
Covid-19 Line at 804-646-1824 for more information. 

Because of the additional health screening precautions being taken by the Court, please arrive 15 minutes 
before your jury member report time to allow time to be screened and go through security. 

 


